
Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem Follows Up on Investigation Results Into Activist Ihab
Al-Wezny, Journalist Ahmed Hassan’s Assassination

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, head of Al-Hikma National Movement, made a phone call, on Monday

10/5/2021,  with  the  governors  of  Karbala  and  Diwaniyah  to  review  the  results  of  the

investigation into the assassination of civil activist Ihab Al-Wazni and journalist Ahmed

Hassan, Al-Furat correspondent, who is still lying in the Neurosurgical hospital and in a

serious condition.

Sayyid Ammar al-Hakeem called on those responsible for the investigations to double the efforts

to reach the perpetrators, holding local governments and security agencies the responsibility

of limiting such criminal activities aimed at destabilizing security in the two governorates.


